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P.A.C.E. Car Club 

Newsletter 
 

 

VVooll..  NNoo..    2233                                          JJuullyy    22002233                                                                                                        IIssssuuee    NNoo..  77  

 

Notes from the President – It's that time of year...warm weather and pop-up storms. Everything looks green, 

exactly what Tennessee is famous for. We have not had a lot of rain, but just enough lately to make everything 

grow. We did have a dry spell that lasted for a while. There are lots of car events going on, so something going on 

most any weekend. 

 

The "Pizza at the Gazebo" meeting night was nice weather and a great turnout. Thank you to all who participated 

and brought food and desserts to go with the pizza. Thank you to Brenda and Dennis for picking up the pizza. It 

can be challenging to speak to everyone in that setting with traffic noise and everyone spread out in the open, but 

we managed. 

 

It was our annual election night and we have some new officers to congratulate for filling positions of leadership in 

our fine club. I agreed to remain President for the next year. Parker Francis is our new Vice President. Chris 

Haugh is our new Secretary. Claire Flannigan is our new Treasurer. A huge thank you to Wayne, Billie and 

Brenda for their years of service in those positions. New officers and contact information is listed in the heading. 

 

Last but not least, Lee Kelly is taking the helm as Newsletter Editor for the club starting this month. He will be 

back at it for the August edition. Stay tuned! 

 

Notice:  The Saturday morning "Pulaski Car Guys" cruise-in from 8:00 AM to 10:00 AM at the Hardee’s parking 

lot here in Pulaski.   
 

Keep up with what’s going on with the club – READ THE MINUTES.   
 

We Can’t really cover all the local events in the newsletter, but the following are some of the local web sites you can check:  

Tennessee Events:   www.gearheadgazzette.com 

Alabama Events:     www.memorylanecruisers.net, http://www.oldride.com/events/alabama.html and   

http://naraaca.org/calendar.html   
 

 

Monthly Club Meeting 
Tuesday, July 11th – This month is "Red, White, and Blue"  Hosted by Jim and Sherry Knight at their home 6:00 pm. 

Please bring finger foods, sandwiches, drinks and desserts. If you wish to tour the cabin, please come a littie early to enjoy 

before the meeting. Please dress festively and bring your classic cars. 
Be sure to bring your “Coupon” from the newsletter if you would like to participate in this month’s 

drawing (except December & January).  ..and as always, guests are welcome – please help us grow our 

membership!!!   

 

Club Sponsored/Supported  Events 
 

July 2023 - 

  11
th    

PACE Car Club "Red, White, and Blue" - The Knight's Home - 6:00pm 

  14
th

   Big Lots Cruise-in - 6:00-9:00pm - Lawrenceburg, TN 

   

Club Officers: 

Pres.          Jon Wilson (916) 769-1536 

Vice Pres. Parker Francis (931) 363-0585 

Sectry.       Chris Haugh (931) 363-1647 

Treas.        Claire Flannigan (916) 390-1333 

Club E-mail Address:  gijon@citlink.net 

Web Site Address: www.pacecarclub.com 

 

http://gearheadgazzette.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4f2e58f4026f675f17f0a9578&id=1af657232c&e=edcab02868
http://www.huntsvillecarscene.com/
http://www.oldride.com/events/alabama.html
http://naraaca.org/calendar.html
http://www.pacecarclub.com/
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Local Event Calendar  

   

July 2023 – 

                          7-8
th   

Music City Showdown - Franklin, TN         

  15
th  

Inaugural Ray Daniel Cruise-in - Mt. Juliet, TN 

   15
th

   Lynnville Cruise-in/Blackberry Festival - Lynnville, TN 

   22
nd

   W.C. Handy Festival Car Show - Florence, AL 

                              

 
                                                       

P.A.C.E. MINUTES – June 2023 

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 by president Jon Wilson                                                  

Meeting was Pizza Night @ the Gazebo                                                                                                                                     

Minutes taken by Billie Wilson                                                                                                                                                                

No guests this meeting                                                                                                                     

Pledge of Allegiance was done. New member application from Clark Cooper - requested additional information 

but to date had not responded to e-mail.  Did give check to pay for 5 years dues. 

              Membership: 99           Total Vehicles: 133                                                                                                        

Jon announced birthday and anniversary celebrations for June                                                        

Dinner blessing by Dennis.   

Minutes from last meeting - See current club newsletter.                                                                                                                                                          

Financial report given – Current balance one outstanding check, current balance $752.07.  

Special Committee - nothing this meeting  

Club Apparel:  Shirts/Hats can obtain from Paul Prince's daughter Kim, through C&C printing  

Vinyl car window signs are available… $3.00 ea. See Lee Kelly.                                                

Current Events: Jon went over various Car functions                                                                     

Don't forget weekly/monthly cruises... See Newsletter.                                                                                                                              

Every Saturday Cruise in @ Hardee's , Big Lots in Lawrenceburg 2nd Fridays 6:00-9:00                                                  

Speedvette Show on 5/20 had over 100 Corvettes attend                                                                 

No report/Feedback on the Good Guys Show                                                                                            

Sun Drop Festival was the biggest yet!  Lots of cars & about 10 club members                                                                                                  

7/27 -  Florence                                                                                                   

8/14 Saturday on the Square                                                                                                                                 

10/28 -  Red Rock Rumble                                                                                                                             

Jon has a folder with the upcoming event flyers, if you need info, please call.                  

Pace Calendar Project – All photos need to be given to Lee no later than the August meeting.                                                                                  

Member sickness/distress: Paul Prince is still in NHC and Danny Biggs has been moved to Meadowbrook. 

Bobby and Linda's daughter, Krystal went in for gall bladder surgery.  Please keep them in your prayers for a 

speedy recovery. If you know of any member that needs our prayers, please let us know.                                                                                                                                    

 

New Business:                                                                                                                                                         

Election of new officers:                                                                                                               

President - Jon Wilson                                                                                                                      

Vice-President -  Parker Francis                                                                                                                    

Secretary - Chris Haugh                                                                                                                  

Treasurer - Claire Flannigan                                                                                             
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Congratulations!!                                                                                                                                               

OPEN FORUM:  The issue of the PACE Facebook page was discussed. Mark said starting the page was 

intended to be for members only, however there was discussion of outside the membership being able to read to 

see what the club was doing and to generate club growth.  It was decided Mark would do some research to give 

a read only access to non members.  This is currently in the works.                                                                                                                      

Anyone interested in having a breakfast/lunch/or dinner at your place, please let the President or Vice President 

know.                                                                                                                        

O'RELLYS DISCOUNT INFO - for PACE Account, make sure to let them know when they are looking up 

info there are NO periods, just PACE                                                                                

Auto Zone will match the 10% discount given by O'Reilly's, Napa and Advanced are also giving us a 10% 

discount. 

Auto Zone is still giving discounts, batteries 10%.   Parker received an excellent discount                                                              

PACE Trading Post – nothing this meeting                                                                                

New Products - nothing this meeting.  

Continued Membership Drive:  We need to grow our membership and try to get some younger blood into the 

club.  Jon has information sheets and applications available.  Keep in mind that the project car doesn’t have to 

be completed or even started for that matter.  One just needs to have that love of cars and enjoy fellowship with 

others with same interest. 

Next Meeting – July 11th - "Red, White & Blue"                                                                             

This will be at Jim and Sherry Knight's home.  Bring your favorite finger food/desserts. Prize for best 4th 

Patriotic dress, bring classic cars and if you want to tour the cabin come a little early.  
DOOR PRIZE DRAWING:  Be sure to bring your "Club Coupon" from the newsletter for the drawing 

(Except for December and January)  

Meeting adjourned @ 7:24pm                                                                                                             

Respectfully submitted by secretary Billie Wilson  

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                            P.A.C.E. Club Sponsors 

                                    First National Bank, Pulaski, TN 

                                Rackley Technologies, Pulaski, TN                           


